MINUTES

POINTE COUPEE PARISH PORT COMMISSION

June 20, 2018
The Pointe Coupee Parish Port Commission met in regular session at 5:00 p.m. Wednesday,    June 20, 2018 at the Courthouse Annex Building in New Roads, Louisiana.

President Roger Richard called the meeting to order and directed Secretary Gerrie Martin to call the roll:

PRESENT:
Ms. Addie Armato, Messrs. Cletus Langlois, Paul Meadows and Roger Richard.
ABSENT:
Messrs. Jimmy Bello, Marty Frey and John Goode.
OTHERS

PRESENT:
Attorney Stephen Jewell, Messrs. Cary Manuel and Nell Martin.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
There were no public comments.

ADOPT MINUTES
Motion by Mr. Meadows and seconded by Mr. Armato:

RESOLVED, That the minutes of the regular meeting of March 14, 2018 be accepted.

Unanimously carried.

UPDATE & CONSIDERATION OF A REQUEST FROM FIRE DISTRICT NO. 1 FOR    TWO (2) ACRES OF LAND IN ADDITION TO THE ONE (1) ACRE WHERE THE          SUB-STATION IS LOCATED OFF OF LA HWY. 970 NORTH AT LETTSWORTH

The board obtained an update on PC Parish Fire Protection District No. 1’s request for two (2) acres of land in addition to the one (1) acre where their sub-station is located off of LA Highway 970 North at Lettsworth near the port. The additional land will be used to place a concrete slab for training props furnished by LSU-Fire and Emergency Training Institute for a training facility for the district, which will benefit the fire rating in the district. 

Attorney Jewell commented on a public body being prohibited from giving property to Fire District No. 1 as per the LA Constitution. He discussed consideration of the board to obtain an Attorney General’s Opinion on this matter.

Ms. Armato noted that the property is considered a certified site by the LA Department of Economic Development.  

President Richard suggested both attorneys research this matter further.
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Motion by Mr. Meadows and seconded by Mr. Langlois:

RESOLVED, That Attorney Stephen Jewell be authorized to seek an Attorney General’s Opinion regarding the lease of property from the Port Commission to Pointe Coupee Parish Fire Protection District No. 1 for an additional two (2) acres of land to develop a training facility.  
Unanimously carried.

DISCUSSION & CONSIDERATION OF A REQUEST FROM BLAINE BORDELON TO REMOVE THE EXCESS CONCRETE FROM DEMOLITION OF THE GRAIN ELEVATOR AT THE PORT
The board discussed a request from Mr. Blaine Bordelon to remove excess concrete from the demolition of the Grain Elevator at the port. 

Motion by Mr. Meadows and seconded by Mr. Langlois:

RESOLVED, That Mr. Blaine Bordelon be authorized to remove the excess concrete from the demolition of the Grain Elevator at the port until July 31, 2018.
Unanimously carried.
REPORT BY TERRAL RIVERSERVICE ON ACTIVITIES AT THE PORT

Mr. Nell Martin of Terral RiverService reported on activities at the port, and presented the unloading and loading reports for the port. Comments were made about attracting other tenants at the port.
OPEN DISCUSSIONS

There was no open discussion.

Motion by Mr. Langlois and seconded by Mr. Meadows, the meeting adjourned at 5:43 p.m.

  ___________________________________







        ROGER RICHARD - PRESIDENT
